CASE ASSIGNMENT AND RETRIEVAL SYSTEM (CAAR SYSTEM) (2010)
Status:



Ongoing

Jurisdiction:


Province wide

Body Responsible:

Court Services, Provincial Court of Newfoundland & 




Labrador 

Description of Reform:
The Task Force on Criminal Justice Efficiencies released a report in 2008 which made a number of recommendations to improve efficiency in the court system, particularly in St. John’s Provincial Court. In January 2010 a Court Utilization Manager was hired to implement the recommendations of the Task Force Report.  One such recommendation was the use of the “Case Assignment and Retrieval” system (CAAR). Due to the high percentage of cases which failed to proceed, the CAAR system envisaged multiple bookings of hearings in criminal court rooms to reduce down time. In the past if a trial collapsed (e.g. last minute guilty plea, postponement request), that court room would remain empty. If a trial ran over time, it could take weeks to find another date to continue. The flexibility of the CAAR system does not tie a case to a particular court room or judge’s schedule. Instead, cases are assigned and retrieved based on available resources. If a judge becomes seized with a matter that has exceeded its estimated time, he is able to continue the matter the following day or on a date in the very near future. In January 2010 the average wait time for a trial date in an adult criminal court was six to twelve months. Trial dates can now be set within two months. Dates required for postponed trials or accused persons in custody can be assigned within days.




The CAAR system’s flexibility is also beneficial as bail 




hearings, previously restricted to a single designated court 




room, can presently be accommodated in another criminal 




court room by another judge if his other matters fail to 




proceed.

